
 
 
From: DOT_SwiftMyrtleOthello [mailto:SwiftMyrtleOthello@seattle.gov]  
Sent: Friday, January 12, 2018 3:58 PM 
To: DOT_SwiftMyrtleOthello <SwiftMyrtleOthello@seattle.gov> 
Subject: Swift/Myrtle/Othello Paving Project Update 
 

Dear Neighbor, 
 
As you may know, we’re planning to repave about 1.75 miles of Swift Ave S, S 

Myrtle St, and S Othello St between S Albro Pl and Martin Luther King Jr Way S. 
This project will: 

• Repave and restripe Swift Ave S, S Myrtle St, and S Othello St between S 

Albro Pl and Martin Luther King Jr Way S 
• Improving the existing bike lanes along Swift Ave S and S Myrtle St between 

S Albro Pl and Martin Luther King Jr Way S 
• Install and upgrade curb ramps to be complaint with the Americans with 

Disabilities Act (ADA) 
• Make bus stop improvements in some places 

Please check out the project map below to better understand the construction area. 

 

As part of pre-construction work, the project was reviewed under the State 
Environmental Policy Act (SEPA). This process requires the project to complete a 

checklist to determine the probability of significant adverse environmental impacts 
from the proposed paving project. 



 

 
The Seattle Department of Transportation has determined that the project will not 

have a probable significant adverse impact on the environment. As a result, they 
issued a Determination of Non-significance (DNS) today, January 11, 2018. This 

decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist. The DNS 
and checklist are attached.  
 
The public is invited to provide comments on the DNS and checklist. Comments 
must be provided no later than 5:00 pm, January 25, 2018. 
 
In addition, any interested person may appeal this DNS by submitting a Notice of 

Appeal and a filing fee to the Office of the Hearing Examiner no later than 5:00 PM 
on February 1, 2018. 
 
Please see the attached DNS for more information on providing comments and 
submitting appeals. 
 
Lastly, we will use these emails to keep you up-to-date throughout the project, so 
please forward this email to others you think may be interested. 
 
Swift/Myrtle/Othello Paving Project 
206-684-4193 
project website 
 
 

http://www.seattle.gov/transportation/pave_SwiftMyrtleOthello.htm

